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North-South Corridor - Darlington Upgrade 

MEETING Darlington Upgrade Project - Community Liaison Group Meeting Minutes 

DATE 28 April 2016 

VENUE Darlington Upgrade Site Office, Level 2 Mark Oliphant Building, 5 Laffer Drive, Bedford Park 

IN ATTENDANCE CLG Members: 

Darryl Ottewill 

John Arthur 

Lindy Tauber 

John Jones 

Bruce Cussans 

Roy Watkins 

Reynold David 

Kat Vogt 

DPTI: 

Harold Carn 

Tyla Clayson 

 

Facilitator: 

Kristine Peters 

 

Gateway South: 

Stephanie Hensgen 

APOLOGIES Joel Sutton, Arthur Zelkas, Steven Hope/Jody Moate, Mayor Spear, Ivonne Todd 

GUESTS  

PREVIOUS MINUTES 30 March 2016 

 AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION / NAME 

1. Welcome / Introductions 

/ Meeting apologies 

Kristine welcomed the group and John Jones and Lindy Tauber advised of their apology for the 

previous meeting.  

 

 

2. Review previous actions Cr Todd to send through potential representatives for St Mary’s on the CLG ON-GOING 

Cr Todd has sent this through to Gateway South, this now sits with Gateway South/DPTI to 

action.  

 

Gateway to provide further information on Flinders Drive car parking CLOSED 

Gateway south advised that the design is not yet complete however there will be no parking 

Gateway South/DPTI to arrange 

attendance of St Mary’s 

representative at CLG meeting.  

 

 

 



  

2 

 

North-South Corridor - Darlington Upgrade 

along Flinders Drive. DPTI advised that further discussion can be had at the next technical 

forum.  

 

Gateway South to provide further information on noise walls CLOSED 

Gateway South advised that the noise walls are likely to be installed in the early stages of 

construction. Gateway South advised that a fact sheet detailing the process will be sent out to 

the community soon. Surveying works are being undertaken now to try and speed up the 

process. Utility Service works need to be finalised prior to the noise walls going on. Discussion 

was had amongst the group that they would like these to go in asap. Discussion was had around 

the maximum height of fences in the Bedford Park area. DPTI asked council if we could extend 

the fences higher than 2.1 metres without approval if it was only temporary. Council will look 

into this. 

Q: Will it be on the property boundaries or on the road side? 

A: Property boundary. 

Q: Can temporary walls go in prior to this occurring?  

A: This would be difficult given the footings of the noise walls.  

Q: Is there any chance to get a temporary barricading installed in the mean time?  

A: Unfortunately not due to the service relocation works.  

 

DPTI to provide information in word documents CLOSED 

DPTI advised that future correspondence will be sent through in word document.  

 

DPTI/Gateway South to provide councils with relevant information of works CLOSED 

Gateway South advised that they will be providing this.  

DPTI to provide an update on what the response time is CLOSED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council to look into maximum 

height for temporary fences.  
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Group discussed that a two day turnaround is ideal with an acknowledgement email once 

received.  

 

DPTI to follow up with Services Manager on concerns with Traffic Management in Bedford 

Park South CLOSED 

DPTI advised that a Traffic Management meeting is held every Thursday. DPTI also undertake 

daily site inspections to make sure that the contractors traffic management plans are in 

accordance with their work zones. DPTI advised that we have committed that Richard Street 

and Franklin Avenue will not be closed at the same time. DPTI advised that two exits one from 

Francis Street and one right hand turn onto Main South Road will remain open at all times.  

Q: Are the City of Onkaparinga in attendance at the Traffic Management meetings? 

A: They have been invited and they also receive the minutes.  

 

Gateway South to look into potential realignment for Brookman Road and Tonsley 

Boulevard CLOSED 

DPTI advised that it is looking into the realignment for Brookman Road onto Tonsley Boulevard. 

DPTI advised that this will allow a right hand turn on Main South Road from St Mary’s.  

 

Gateway South/DPTI to provide further information around the Brookside Road u-turn 

facility CLOSED 

Gateway South advised that this is something that will be looked into in the near future.  

DPTI to provide an update on Bedford Park south access CLOSED 

DPTI advised that a letter from City of Mitcham will be provided to the community to 

provide an update of the consultation process.  
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Gateway South to advise on Bridge over the Sturt River CLOSED 

Gateway South advised that the Bridge is wide enough and they will be able to use the existing 

access. 

 

DPTI advised that they will walk around the area tomorrow morning with Gerald.  

 

 

 

 

DPTI to walk the Bedford Park 

area. 

 

3. Project Update DPTI advised that the Darlington sod turning event was held on Tuesday 26 April 2016. Federal 

Minister for Major Projects, Hon Paul Fletcher MP and Minister for Transport and 

Infrastructure, Hon Stephen Mullighan MP attended and turned the first sod. DPTI is moving 

forward with the service relocations works. DPTI advised that the SA Water Main along Main 

South Road supply 400,000 premises in Adelaide. The SA Water mains will be installed by 

July/August 2016. A group member advised that his solar panels are covered in dust causing a 

rise in his electricity bill. DPTI to follow up with York Civil. DPTI advised that we are looking at 

commencing the Birch Crescent intersection works in September and this is expected to be 

finished by March 2017. The Project Assessment Report is almost finalised and is expected to 

be released soon. Gateway South are looking at the opportunity to get eateries on the site 

compound on the corner of Laffer Drive and Sturt Road.    

 

Gateway South advised that they are progressing with the Birch Crescent works and finalising 

the establishment of the site compound.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

DPTI to follow up with York Civil 

regarding the dust on a 

representatives solar panels.  
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4. Round Table Discussion was had around the relocation works for the SA Water pipe.  

Q: Does it usually take this long?  

A: Yes, due to the size of the pipe.  

 

Discussion was had around the staging of the temporary roads being constructed and the 

Wentworth Avenue exit. The group advised that the consultation period for exits out of 

Bedford Park south should occur before the commencement of the temporary roads are built.  

Q: What is the time plan for the construction of the temporary roads? 

A: DPTI advised that Gateway South will take that on notice.  

Q: Will it happen before August? 

A: No.  

 

Q: Has the NBN got involved as yet? 

A: Are they using the opportunity to do Brookside Avenue, probably not. 

 

Discussion was had around previous discussions at the CLG meetings around dumping in the 

quarry. DPTI clarified that this is something that Lucas Earthmovers were looking at doing.   

 

DPTI advised that in the next newsletter all CLG members’ names and contact phone numbers 

will be included. DPTI to email the members to clarify they are ok for this to occur and to look 

at the terms and conditions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Gateway South to provide an 

update on timeframe for 

construction of temporary roads. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DPTI to contact members if they 

are ok to distribute contact 
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A group member raised that a lot of dirt is being pushed out onto Marion Road from their site 

compound. DPTI advised that they will speak to York Civil regarding this concern. 

 

Discussion was had around the acquisition process. DPTI advised that we are still negotiating 

right of entry with some owners.   

Q: What is the small trench for? 

A: DPTI advised that this is the common service trench that has several services going into it 

and the other one has the SA Water main. 

 

Discussion was had around Old Red Brick Company driving their trucks through the back 

streets. DPTI advised that this has been raised with them. 

details in newsletter. DPTI to look 

at terms and conditions. 

  

DPTI to follow up with York Civil 

regarding dirt being pushed onto 

Marion Road from site 

compound. 

5. Next meeting  2 June 2016  

 

 


